
Town of Alexandria 

Minutes for Meeting February 23, 2021 

 

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Alexandria met for the regular monthly meeting 

on January 26, 2021 at 7:00 P.M.  The meeting was held via online platform and in person in the 

conference room at the Alexandria Town Hall – DeKalb County, Tennessee. 

The council members in attendance in person were: Lloyd Dyer, Lynne Dickerson, and Rusty 

Bradshaw. Attendance online were; Charlie Fraser Quorum established.   

Attorney Vester Parsley was also present. The meeting commenced with a statement from Vice 

Mayor Lloyd Dyer, “On March 20, 2020, Governor Bill Lee signed Executive Order No. 16 (“the 

Order”) extended by Order Nos. 34, 51, 60, 65,  and 71, which suspends the requirements of the 

Tennessee Open Meetings Act (“TOMA”) to the extent necessary to allow any governing body 

subject to the requirements of TOMA to meet and conduct essential business by electronic means 

if the body determines meeting electronically is necessary to protect the health, safety, and welfare 

of Tennesseans in light of the COVID-19 pandemic. Based on the above orders the Mayor and 

Board of Aldermen have determined that holding this meeting electronically is necessary to protect 

public health, safety, and welfare in light of the coronavirus.”  

Vice Mayor Lloyd Dyer requested that the minutes from the January 26, 2021 meeting be 

reviewed.  Alderman Charlie Fraser made a motion to accept the minutes for January 26, 2021 as 

presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman Lynne Dickerson.  Motion passed unopposed.   

Vice Mayor Dyer opened the floor for citizen’s comments. 

Jimmy Hunt 117 High Street addressed the Board concerning installing an additional light pole 

outside his property.  Discussion tabled for additional information. 

DEPARTMENT MONTHLY REPORTS 

Water/Sewer Report was presented by Mr. Jerry Warren, Engineer.  There was an EPA video 

conference on February 19, 2021 concerning the site inspection.  As a result of the EPA meeting, 

Jerry Warren contacted TDEC to confirm the necessary changes.  The end result will lower the 

reporting numbers and effect the DMR reporting in a positive manner.  Mrs. Elizabeth Tetlow 

reported on water as there was an increase in water purchased versus water sold and leak 

detection.      

Police report was presented by Chief Chris Russell; see attachment A.   

Fire report was presented by Assistant Chief John Partridge; see attachment B.   

Streets report was presented by Vice Mayor Dyer; see attachment C.   

Financial Report was presented by Mrs. Elizabeth Tetlow, CMFO; see attachment D.  

Engineering Report was presented by Jerry Warren. Edgewood Box Culvert came in under budget.   

Industrial Road ponding at Edgewood was discussed. Hwy 70 expansion was discussed.  There 

are only two (2) easements still needed at this time.  SRF has sent the Town a letter of financial 

sufficiency.  

Alderman Dickerson made a motion for Warren and Associated to get estimates on repairing the 

asphalt at the corner of Industrial and Edgewood due to ponding water. Motion seconded by 

Alderman Fraser.  Roll Call vote. 

Dickerson–Aye  

Fraser–Aye 

Bradshaw–Aye 

Motion passed  



Attorney report was presented by Attorney Vester Parsley.  Attorney Parsley reported that the he 

also attended the EPA meeting and felt it went well.  

NEW BUSINESS 

The late payment of Beer Permit #9 C&C Market was discussed. No action will be taken. 

Speed limits on Edgewood Street was discussed.  Alderman Fraser made a motion to set the speed 

limit on Edgewood Street to twenty miles per hour (20MPH).  Alderman Dickerson seconded the 

motion. Roll Call vote: 

Dickerson–Aye  

Fraser–Aye 

Bradshaw–Aye 

Motion passed  

OLD BUSINESS 

City Park Ribbon Cutting is tentatively scheduled for April 17th at 10am. The Park Committee is 

looking for donations for a new sign and to rename the park. 

Water and Sewer Budget Workshop was scheduled for March 18, 2021 at 7pm.   

Town Hall Lobby will reopen February 24, 2021 with a closing time of 4:00pm to allow for daily 

cleaning. 

Alderman Dickerson made a motion to adjourn. Alderman Bradshaw seconded the motion.  

Motion passed. 

 

MAYOR_____________________________________ 
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